
Schrafft’s 
1216 Chestnut St., Philadelphia, Pa. 
1943 
 
My mother, Helen Kelchner (1925-2014) collected menus from the 
lunch counters and restaurants where she ate while she lived in 
Philadelphia in the summer and fall of 1943. 
 
She had graduated from High School the previous year and lived in 
Philadelphia while she took a short course to be certified as a mortuary 
technician at Eckels School of Embalming at Diamond and 17th streets. 
A letter from the period indicates that she lived at 2013 N. 15th St., 
about three blocks from the school.  Old letters also suggest that she 
studied at Eckels in order to take a job at her future father-in-law’s 
Kelchner Funeral Home in Berwick, Pa.  
 
Schrafft’s, at 1216 Chestnut St., was quite a bit south of where my 
mother lived in Philadelphia. Apparently, she treated herself to a visit 
there and took a menu and a drinks menu. 
 
When Schrafft’s opened the restaurant there in November of 1932, 
they took out a huge one-page advertisement in the Philadelphia 
Inquirer1. In 1960 an ammonia leak from the air conditioning system at 
the site damaged the building, caused the evacuation of 500 people 
and injured eight firefighters.2 There is no mention of the restaurant in 
the Philadelphia Inquirer after that. 
 
The Schrafft Candy Company, maker of boxed chocolates sold mostly in 
drug stores, was headquartered in Boston. It lasted from 1861 until 

 
1 Philadelphia Inquirer, Nov. 10, 1932, pp 9 
2 Philadelphia Inquirer, March 12, 1960, pp 13 



1981.3 The Times story on the closing said there were Schrafft’s 
restaurants continuing to operate in New York City, Buffalo and Florida, 
but they were owned by other companies. 
 

 
3 New York Times, March 10, 1981, pp 63 
 







 
 
  



 



 



 



 


